
 

 

 

 

 

November 30, 2015 

 

Industrial Commission of North Dakota 

Attn: Karlene Fine and Brent Brannan 

State Capitol 14th Floor 

600 E Boulevard Avenue Dept 405 

Bismarck, ND 58505-0840 

RE: Contract No. G-031-061 Monthly Report for December 1, 2015 

Dear Karlene and Brent: 

Please find a summary of project progress, below. 

I’ve had several opportunities over the past few months to network with and present to 

teachers and administrators regarding the energy curriculum, including: 

 North Dakota Teacher Resource Coalition Summer Teacher Institute 

 North Dakota Lignite Energy Council Teachers Seminar 

 North Dakota Petroleum Council Teachers Seminar 

 North Dakota Department of Career and Technical Education Professional Development 

Conference 

 North Dakota Council of Educational Leaders Annual Conference 

I developed and distributed an ENERGY: Powered by North Dakota newsletter that was 

delivered to more than 10,000 teachers and administrators around the state in October (a copy 

of which is enclosed). After that newsletter was released, I had more than 20 requests from 

teachers around the state for more than 800 copies of the energy curriculum booklet to be 

mailed to them for classroom use. 

I’ve started working with Katie Heger, an experienced teacher and administrator from the 

Underwood area, to develop a comprehensive two-week lesson plan for 4th and 8th grade 

energy curriculum. The goal of the project is to have a ready-made product that teachers, many 

of which may be unfamiliar with the energy industry, can easily access and put to use in their 

classroom. It would also be an easy tool for teachers to use with substitutes throughout the  



 

 

 

 

year. The lesson plan packages have been submitted in rough draft format at this time and are 

undergoing review and editing. The lesson plan package will be available on the website once 

complete, and a copy of the materials will be sent to all ND Studies teachers if budget allows.  

I’m currently working with the State Historical Society of North Dakota to maximize the impact 

of the two-week lesson packages by developing smartboard lessons and teacher activity kits 

that build upon the concepts in the lesson plans and the online curriculum. This project is in its 

early stages and is currently being reviewed by the ND Industrial Commission before 

commencing.  

In addition to the above work outlined, I am developing a plan to market these enhancements 

of the energy curriculum through targeted outreach and, if budget allows, an additional 

newsletter to teachers and administrators. I will also be connecting with the Home Schoolers 

Network of North Dakota at their February convention to reach that audience as well.  

Please accept this letter as my monthly report for June 1, 2015. If you’d like additional 

information on the project or clarification, please contact me at 701-224-2410 or 

emily.mckay@bismarckstate.edu. Thank you for your time! 

Respectfully,  

 

Emily McKay, Principal Investigator and Project Manager 

Energy Curriculum Project 

 

Enc: Energy curriculum newsletter, October 2015 
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